
Version	1.0	–	22	septembre	2020		

CAHH	Secretary-Communications	Special	General	Meeting	Report	2019-2020	
(April	2019-October	2020)	
	
CAHH	membership	is	a	bit	lower	this	year,	likely	due	to	COVID-19,	which	wiped	out	
Creating	Space	10	and	as	a	result,	our	opportunity	to	sign	up	new	members.	Despite	
that,	 we	 currently	 have	 an	 active	 membership	 of	 90	 members,	 comprising	
predominantly	 Canadians	 but	 also	 members	 from	 the	 USA,	 UK,	 and	 France.	 And	
nearly	40	of	our	active	members	are	grad	students,	medical	residents,	and	medical	
students.		
	
In	other	news,	as	others	have	mentioned,	we	continue	to	revise	the	CAHH	website	in	
the	 interest	 of	 providing	 more	 resources	 to	 keep	 our	 community	 connected	 and	
growing.	Our	website	 traffic	 is	 down	 this	 year	 compared	 to	 last	 year,	 again	 likely	
due	to	the	lack	of	the	conference.	But	this	is	less	than	one	might	have	expected;	we	
have	had	3100	unique	visitors,	with	over	4100	visits	 to	our	website.	That	 reflects	
the	almost	18	month	period	from	mid-April	to	now.		
	
CAHH	can	be	reached	by	e-mail	at	cahhsecretary@cahh.ca,	while	our	Twitter	handle	
is	@CAHH_ACSHS.	We	are	developing	an	Instagram	account	as	well.	
	
From	 a	 governance	 perspective,	 we	 have	 had	 monthly	 executive	 meetings	
throughout	the	academic	year	and	kept	detailed	minutes	of	those	to	ensure	a	robust	
written	history/archive	of	our	organization.	We	have	had	excellent	 input	from	our	
inaugural	 Advisory	 Council,	who	have	 dedicated	 significant	 time	 and	 effort	 to	 not	
just	ensure	the	organization	runs,	but	that	it	continues	to	grow.		


